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  From Pastor's Desk… 
 

The Guest House by Rumi 

This being human is a guest house. 

Every morning a new arrival. 

A joy, a depression, a meanness, 

some momentary awareness comes 

as an unexpected visitor. 

Welcome and entertain them all! 
Even if they’re a crowd of sorrows, 

who violently sweep your house 

empty of its furniture, 

still treat each guest honorably. 
He may be clearing you out 

for some new delight. 

The dark thought, the shame, the malice, 

meet them at the door laughing, 

and invite them in. 

Be grateful for whoever comes, 

because each has been sent 

as a guide from beyond. 

                — Jalaluddin Rumi, translation by Coleman  
                      Barks (The Essential Rumi) 

 

This poem resonates with me at this season because 

there is much darkness around and the feelings 
(guests) enter our lives in so many ways.  Allow 

yourself to sit with those feelings and move through 

them so you can be free to enjoy the joy of the 

season no matter where you are on the journey.   
 
   Peace, 

   Lori 
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  Rev. Lori Esslinger, Pastor  

   Office:  610-966-3436 

    Cell:  610-393-3522 
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      Pastor’s Office Hours               

Wednesday, Dec. 7-10am-3pm 
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    Church Office Hours 
    Mon-Thurs 10am-3pm 
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      610-966-3601 
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  Friday, December 2 – 6:00 p.m. Supper Club at Mercantile  

  Sunday, December 4 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School &  

                                                   Confirmation Class 

                                                                  10:15 a.m. Worship 
                                                                  11:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m.  Confirmands and  

                                                                                                          Mentors 

   Annual Congregation Meeting and Annual Cemetery Association Meeting after Worship 

   Sunday, December 11 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                                    10:15 a.m. Worship, White Gift Collection for Bethany, Baptism 

   Friday, December 16 – Noon Lunch Bunch at Superior Restaurant 

   Saturday, December 17 – Trip to Pines Dinner Theatre to see “At the Stroke of Midnight” 

   Sunday, December 18 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 
                                      9:45 a.m. Third Sunday Treats 

                                     10:15 a.m. Worship, loose change goes toward Pastor’s 

                                                                           Discretionary Fund 

   Saturday, December 24 – 3:00 p.m. and 7:30 p.m. Christmas Eve Worship 

   Sunday, December 25 – No Sunday School or Confirmation Class 
                                      10:15 a.m. Worship 

  

Looking Ahead☺ 

 Sunday, January 1 – 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                              10:15 a.m. Worship, Communion 

 Sunday, January 8 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                              10:15 a.m. Worship, Baptism 

                              11:30 a.m. Confirmands and Mentors  

 Sunday, January 15 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                                 9:45 a.m. Third Sunday Treats 

                               10:15 a.m. Worship, loose change goes toward Pastor’s 

                                                                         Discretionary Fund 

Sunday, January 22 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                              10:15 a.m. Worship 

Sunday, January 29 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                              10:15 a.m. Worship 
    

Consistory has agreed that individuals can make their own decision as to the wearing of 

masks during church services.  Offering will be collected at the door and hymnals will be 

used. We will be serving pew communion.  If you find yourself testing positive for 
COVID, please contact the church office so we can alert others who may have been 

in contact with you during time spent at church.  Thank you. 

 

 

 

 



 

Our Annual Congregation Meeting will be held on Sunday, December 
4th immediately following worship.  At this time, we will discuss the 
budget, (copy attached) elect new Consistory members and consider 
any other business that may come before the congregation.  The 

Cemetery Association Annual Meeting will be held that same day. 

News from the Cemetery Association… 

Annual Congregation Meeting of the Cemetery Association will be after Worship on 

Sunday, December 4. 

 

News from Christian Ed…  

Sunday School is open to all children who would like to participate.  

Children can start at the age of two or when they are potty trained.  

Classes are held in the lower level of the church.  If you have other 

questions about Sunday School, please speak with Pastor Lori, Susan 
Jacobs, Patti Mittl and Deb Schoenberger. 

We are always looking for more help in the Sunday School.  This is an important 

ministry of our church.  If you are feeling called to help out, please let Pastor Lori 

know and we will tell you more of the specifics.  Thanks for praying with us about this 
ministry. 

Join us every third Sunday after Sunday School and before Worship for “Third 

Sunday Treats”.  Everyone is invited to share in this time of fellowship!  If you 

would like to bake or make special treats please speak to Pastor Lori.  There is also a 

signup sheet in the rear of the Sanctuary. 

News from Computer and Media Committee… 

Please visit YouTube on the internet and search for Old Zionsville 

UCC.  You can watch our Worship Services Live!!!  Please hit 

subscribe so we can get to a level of getting our own name to share. 

If you are on FaceBook, like the Church page.  Worship 

Services are also streamed live on our page.  Thanks. 

You can see worship services from weeks back too.  Catch up 

on the times you have missed being in church! 

News from the Evangelism and Membership Committee…  

Supper Club will be meeting on Friday, December 2 at 6 p.m. at 

Mercantile Club in Emmaus. Anyone wishing to bring gifts for Bright 

Hope may do so.  A Wish List is attached. 

Gifts will be received in the box outside Pastor’s office until December 4th.   

Lunch Bunch will meet on Friday, December 16 at noon at Superior Restaurant in 

Emmaus.  Please RSPV to Linda or Mark no later than Monday, November 14. 

These events are open to anyone wishing to join us for good food and conversation! 

 



News from the Food Pantry…   

Thanks to all who brought boxes of stuffing mix for the Pantry Thanksgiving Boxes.  We 
needed 60 boxes and YOU ALL BROUGHT 100 BOXES!!!  Thanks to everyone for helping 

to exceed our goal!! 

The Food Pantry is asking for donations of $25 Walmart gift cards for the children for 

Christmas.  Please bring these to church or mail by December 11.  Thank you!  

Questions, please ask Millie Kohler, call or text. 

The Zionsville Area Food Pantry is open the 2nd Monday of the month 4:00- 

6:00 PM and the Saturday of that same week 10:00 AM-12:00 PM.  Zionsville Area Food 

Pantry is located at Zion’s Lutheran Church.  Their email address is ZAFP5901@yahoo.com 

and their mailing address is P.O. Box 56, Old Zionsville, PA 18068 

Remember you can bring items to our Church for the Food Pantry at any time.  The 

Pantry is always in need of personal care items, paper products and all kinds of non-

perishable food.  Pick up extra at the grocery store and bring it to Church.  Place in the 

shopping cart in the first floor social room.  Thanks. 

News from the ATF Room…    

This year’s Christmas Shoppers Shopping Days Giveaway for the clients of the Zionsville 

Area Food Pantry and Grace Lutheran Church of Macungie’s Food Cupboard was a huge 

success.  We had 78 happy and very grateful shoppers!  Thanks to all our dedicated 

volunteers!  Thanks to everyone who donated gifts!!  We will continue accepting new and 
gently used items all year long.  You may bring donations to the church or call Millie 

Kohler. 
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News from the FUN Group…    

Faith Uniting Neighbors 
 

Bazaar & Filled Basket Auction 
 

Thanks to everyone who participated in our 25th Annual Bazaar and Filled Basket Auction in 
any way.  We had 108 baskets this year…a nice selection, with something for just about everyone.  
We had a nice variety of vendors and crafters for the bazaar…and a yummy selection for the bake 
sale!  Thanks to your contributions, along with a steady stream of patrons, the Bazaar & Basket 
Auction was once again a success.    

 

Angel Tree 
 

Be on the lookout for the Angel Tree.  This year the angels won’t have specific 
items to purchase.  Instead, they will have information where you can purchase items 

needed by The Kindness Project, which assists foster families.  You can go on The Kindness Project 
website and purchase an item through Amazon Smile, or if you prefer, you can donate money to FUN 
Group, and we will purchase items on the Amazon list.  Please try to make your purchases by mid-
December. 

 

Share the Warmth 
 
This year instead of collecting clothing for Share the Warmth, we will be 

collecting items to warm someone from the inside.  All items will be donated to support local 
food programs, such as the Zionsville Area Food Pantry and Grace Lutheran Church’s Food 
Cupboard.  

 Beginning in December and through January we will be collecting the following items: 

• Soup 

• Hot chocolate 

• Tea bags 

• Coffee (regular and/or decaf --- NOT coffee beans, which need to be ground) 

 

News from Music and Worship Committee… 
 
White Gifts will be collected for the young adults (ages 10-21) at 

Bethany Ministries on Sunday, Dec. 11 at our 10:15 a.m.  Worship 

Service. Please wrap your gift in white tissue paper only or not at all.  

Bethany can only use NEW items to give to the students living there.   

This has always been a very meaningful and wonderful part of our Advent celebration.  
Wish list from Bethany is enclosed with this newsletter. Thank you to Mike and Diane 

Berger for offering take our white gifts to Bethany Children's Home in Womelsdorf. 

Join us for Third Sunday Treats on December 18, 2022.  Come to church a little early 

to enjoy some coffee, juice and breakfast items with your church friends.  9:45 to 10:10 
a.m. in the lower social hall every third Sunday ☺ 

Christmas Eve Worship will be held at Old Zionsville UCC on Dec. 24 with a 3:00 p.m. 

Condensed Christmas Eve Service, Candles and Carols in a shortened service and 

7:30 p.m. Candlelight Worship Service.    
     



News from the Scouts… 

Our Scout Troop is active all year long.  If you know any boys or girls who would like to 
join Scouting check in with Elliott Fegley - 610-972-7869 or for Cub Scouts, Jim Cairns 

– 610-533-2797. 

News from the Windows Committee…  

Congratulations congregation! The third annual matching gift challenge 

was a success. THANKS to four supportive members, this year's 
challenge was $4,000. THANKS to the generosity of the congregation 

an additional $4,186 was raised. The third and final phase of the 

windows restoration can now begin.  A contract for restoration of the nativity window has 

been signed with Cumberland Glass and work will begin sometime in the spring. Take 
time to look over the poor condition of the nativity windows and then you will more fully 

appreciate their beauty after restoration! 

The remaining two quilts are on display in the upper social hall. The asking price is $350 

each or best offer. The holidays are coming and they would make great gifts for a special 

family member or friend. They will also be offered for sale during the bazaar and basket 
auction, so don't wait and miss this wonderful opportunity. All proceeds go to the 

windows fund. See Pastor Lori, Beth Massa or Ruth Stansfield.  

 

Sunday, December 4, 2022 will be our 

Annual Congregation Meeting 

immediately following Worship. 

We will discuss our Budget for 2023 

and have election of Consistory members. 

The Cemetery Association will have their Annual 

Meeting immediately following 

 

 
In order to be reimbursed, or to receive credit as a church donation, 

original receipts for labor and materials purchased on behalf of the 

church must be received in the office within 60 days of the date 

from purchase or by January 9, 2023 for purchases in November and 
December, 2022. 

 

Altar Flowers and Bulletins for 2023.  The church office is in the process of putting 

together the sponsor list for our weekly Altar Flowers and Bulletins for 2023.  The list  
with names and dates of sponsors is attached.  Please look over the list, if you would like 

to make any changes please call or email the office.  Chancel Flowers may also be 

ordered for any special Sunday.   Altar Flowers are $40.00 for fresh or $30.00 for silk 

(with money going to our Windows Fund), bulletins are $10.00.  Thank you!  

 
Greeters and Liturgist!  If you would like to be added to the Greeter’s List or be a 

Liturgist during Worship please call or email the Church office. 

 

Approved Consistory Minutes can be found posted on the bulletin board at the side 
entrance to the Sanctuary for anyone wishing to take a look!! 

 

 



 

Offering Box - A secure box is located in the rear of the sanctuary for you to deposit 
your offering or other important papers if you happen to be in the church when the 

office isn't open.  It has been secured to the floor and is locked.  It will be opened on a 

Sunday morning so the offerings in there can be combined with those in worship that 

day.  Thanks for your continued support of our church. 

There are two Bulletin Magnifier Sheets available for you to use in worship. They are 

the size of a full sheet of paper and can be found in the side pocket on the sound 

system.  Pick one up and try it out, then return it to the sound system after worship. 

     Offerings and Donations Received in November 2022 

       General Use……………………………… $ 8,520.00 

       Benevolence……………………………..      349.00 

       Sunday School………………………….        29.00   
                            Pastor’s Discretionary Fund……..        27.00  

                            Windows to the Future……………..   1,620.00 

                            Building Repair Fund…………………   1,727.51     

                            Parsonage Rental……………………..   1,495.00 
                            Parking Lot Maintenance Fund…        70.00    

                            Cemetery………………………………….         55.00 

 

                                General Expenses…………………….  $23,890.35 
                                      includes gas………..$499.68 

                                          includes electric….$219.53  

 

Please remember there is a third box on your offering envelopes should you wish to give 
offering toward our Parking Lot Maintenance, Cemetery, Window Fund, Building Repairs or any 

Property Expenses.  Just designate in what area the money should be placed.  Thank you.  

   

Thank you to our Worship Helpers!     
              

                    Liturgist                   Greeters                   Altar Flowers                Bulletins 

    Dec. 4            Mark Weaver                Kathy Latshaw                  Len & Judy Hoch                Joyce Nishnic 
    Dec. 11         Wendy Yeakel        Marvin & Barbara Kerchner         Chester Yeakel             Bob & Annie Souder 
    Dec. 18          Nancy Civitts                 Peter Yeakel                         Paula Lilly                    Mina Reinhard 
    Dec. 25       Les Schoenberger        Consistory Members          Richards-Brown Family              Paula Lilly 
    Jan. 1             Millie Kohler         Les & Deb Schoenberger                Ben Kohler 

                   Chancel Flower Sponsors – December 11 – Larry & Angela Stahler                                                                                                                                          

        If you wish to sponsor Bulletins or Flowers, please call the church office, 610-966-3601    

  or email at ozuccoffice@ptd.net.  Bulletins are $10.00, Altar Flowers are $40.00, our  

  Seasonal silk arrangement is a donation of $30.00 to our Windows Fund.  If you are already  
  signed up to sponsor Altar Flowers and would like us to use our silk arrangement please let  

  the office know AS SOON AS POSSIBLE so Brenda can cancel our arrangement with Phoebe  

  Floral for that Sunday.  Thank you!   
 

Deadline for material to be included in our January Newsletter is 
December 27.  Please place all info in the Secretary’s mailbox 

or email to the office at ozuccoffice@ptd.net 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

mailto:ozuccoffice@ptd.net


 

   To add names to our Prayer List please call or email the church office. 

 

OZUCC Mission Statement 

The mission of our Church is to be a congregation devoted to our  

community where we experience and share the loving presence of  

God by teaching the Good News of Jesus Christ, by celebrating  
God’s Word in the Bible, and through loving service to all people. 

 

 

Pastor Lori would like to invite any members of the congregation who would like to add 

some cheer to our Homebound Members, to please send them holiday greeting 

cards.  They are always happy to get mail and mail from church friends is the 
BEST!  Thanks to all. 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Bright Hope Pregnancy Support Centers provide pregnancy support and life skills 

education to the women, men, and youth in the Lehigh Valley. Their goal is to maintain 

services and resources for women choosing life for their unborn child and to support 

families in need.  Their incentive program provides current, insightful and practical 
pregnancy, parenting, healthy relationship, and life skills education to their clients  

AND provides them life sustaining baby items. 

This year for the Supper Club Christmas Dinner, attendees are asked to bring a 

donation of baby items for Bright Hope’s Baby Boutiques.  Below is a list of items that 
are most helpful. 

Diapers & Pull-Ups - Immediate need:  Diapers, sizes 3, 6 & 7.   

Other needs:  Diapers, sizes preemie and 2; Pull-Ups, sizes 2T-3T 

 
Formula – Immediate need:  Burt’s Bees Organic Baby Formula.   

Other needs:  Enfamil NeuroPro (regular or Gentlease), Enfamil Nutramigen, Similac 

Sensitive, Similac Pro-sensitive 

 
Wipes – Sensitive wipes (Pampers & Huggies are favorites) 

 

Baby Care Items – Baby Towels/Washcloths, Baby Lotion, Diaper rash cream, Baby 

Wash 

 
Winter Baby Clothing (New) – Boys, 12 months; Boys & Girls, 18-24 months 

 

Larger Items  (Only a few of each are needed at any time) – Toddler car seat (new in 

box), High Chairs (new in box), Bathtubs (new), Pack ‘n Plays (new in box), Strollers-
single or double (new in box), Diaper Bags 

 

 
 

           



 



 
  

 

 



 

 
 



      
      

 

 

                                

Old Zionsville United Church of Christ 

December 2022 
 

Sunday   Monday    Tuesday Wednesday   Thursday    Friday   Saturday 

 

  
   1 

 

       

 
 Choir  7:30pm 

2 

 Supper Club 

6pm-Mercantile 
               Club 

3 

4 
        9:00am Sunday School 

        9:00am Confirmation 

         10:15am  Worship 

            Annual Congregation 

                and      

Cemetery Meeting                                       

       11:30am Confirmation 

                         & Mentors                  

5 
 

 

 

 

Boy Scouts  6pm 

 

6 
 

 
 

 

Cub Scouts  7pm 

7 
Pastor Lori  
Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

 

8 

 
 

 
 Choir  7:30pm 

9 
   
  
 

10       
 

 

11 

 9:00am Sunday School 

 9:00am Confirmation 

  10:15am  Worship,    

             Baptism                    

White Gift Collection 
 

 

12 

 
 

    

Boy Scouts  6pm 

Property  7pm 

13 

 

 
  

Cub Scouts  7pm 

FUN Group  7pm  

14 
Pastor Lori  
Office Hours 

10am-3pm  

 

Finance  7pm 

 

15 

 
 

 
 

         Choir  7:30pm 

 

16 
  
  Lunch Bunch 

  Noon-Superior 

17 

 

  Pines Dinner 

     Theatre-    

     6:30pm 

 

18 

         9:00am Sunday School 

        9:00am Confirmation 

9:45 9:45am Third Sunday 
               Treats 

         10:15am Worship 

         Pastor’s Discretionary 

    Fund Collection  

     

19 

 

 

 
Boy Scouts 6pm 

 

20 

 

 

 
Consistory  7pm 

 

21 
Pastor Lori  

Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

22 

 

 

 

   
 Choir  7:30pm 

23 
 
 
 

24 

 

Services: 
  3pm & 7:30pm 

25   
 No Sunday School or 

    Confirmation Class 

         10:15am Worship 
                 

 

26 

 

 
 

Boy Scouts  6pm 

27 

 
 
 

Cub Scouts  7pm 

 

28 
Pastor Lori  

Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

 

 

29 

 

 

 

  
 Choir  7:30pm 

30 31 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


